
 
Week Seven, Term Four, Tuesday, 24 November 2020 - Edition Three Hundred and Forty Three  

 
Thought for the Week 

 
Food Issue  
Please talk to your children about sharing food. We 
have quite a few children with allergies. If they 
don’t eat all you pack, encourage them to save it, 
take it home and not give it to a friend.  

Assessment and Reporting  
As the year is beginning to wind down, teachers 
are undertaking assessment tasks in preparation 
for the end of year reports. Classrooms have been 
busy places with all students currently being 
assessed on the outcomes that they have been 
expected to achieve throughout the year.  

 
Assessments will take the form of class tests, 
standardised tests, ongoing work samples and 
informal and formal observations. Reports are due 
to go home to parents on Thursday 10th 
December. 

Information for Parents  
Don’t forget to keep up with the latest advice from 
the Department of Education about COVID-19 and 
schools. The department has released the latest 
COVID guidelines, effective from Thursday 12 
November. They can be accessed from the link 
below. https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-
19/advice-for-families  

Here is a summary of the key points.  

What has Changed 

• Presentation Day can proceed with a 
limited parent audience providing COVID 
Guidelines are followed. 

• Year 6 students can have their graduation 
bear or ball signed but must provide their 
own pen. 

• Year 6 Farewell can proceed with dancing 
but COVID Guidelines must be followed. 

• P&C Meetings will be able to be held on 
site, after school hours but is to be capped 
at 20 attendees. COVID Guidelines must 
be in place.  

  

Hilltop News 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


What remains the same  

• Non-essential adults are not to come onto 
school grounds, with the exception of late 
arrival and early pick up and may only enter 
as outlined in a point below. 

• All contact with the school should be done 
via email or phone. Where face to face 
contact is necessary you must go via the 
office. 

• No student, staff member or parent is to 
come onto school grounds if they are 
feeling unwell. 

• Physical distancing of 1.5 metres must be 
practiced by all adults at all times. 

Award Winners 
KH Saxon W & William T  

K1H Jaxon S & Neve L    

23B  Max M & Manav N    

34T Gabby W & Sebastian S    

34R Odin L & Christian R  

56P Atticus K & Annabelle R  

Change to Staff Development Days 2021  
Recently we were informed of a change to the 
2021 school calendar. Staff Development Days are 
pupil free days at school for staff to plan and 
undertake professional learning. The number of 
allocated days will remain the same but it has been 
decided to move one of them from the end to the 
beginning of the year.  

Commencing at the start of 2021, the changes 
include an increase from one to two Staff 
Development Days at the commencement of Term 
1 with only one Staff Development Day at the end 
of 2021. Therefore, the School Development Days 
are scheduled for 27 and 28 January next year, 
with students in Years 1-6 returning on Friday, 29 

January, 2021. Kindergarten students will begin 
the following week on Wednesday, 3rd February. 
We hope this information helps with your planning 
for next year.  

There are no changes to school term dates this 
year with students finishing on Wednesday, 16 
December. 

Building Work 
Playground Upgrade  

Between Monday 9 November and Sunday 29th 
November 2020 work will include: 

• Complete the new boundary fencing 
• Installing new play areas and equipment, 

including the new cricket pitch 
• Installing the new astroturf  
• Landscaping 

Works will typically take place from 7:00am to 
5:00pm Monday to Friday and from 8:00am to 
5:00pm Saturdays, unless otherwise notified. 

Refurbishment of block A (heritage building) 
Work is underway on the additional refurbishment 
to block A. During the upcoming week, the 
contractor will continue internal painting, installing 
new carpets, carpentry and electrical work. 

  



Waste Free 
Wednesdays 

One of the many plans 
we had for this year was 
to reduce the amount of 
waste we have here at 
school. Class teachers have done this by reducing 
the amount of paper used in room and we are 
hoping to reduce the amount of waste students 
have in their lunch boxes with extra wrappers.  We 
are continuing to ask families to think about the 
products being placed into lunch boxes. What can 
you do to reduce any of the packaging in my child’s 
lunchbox? In time, we are hoping to run this across 
all days of the week.   
Uniform 
Great News the new skorts have arrived. I will be 
keeping a supply of all uniforms in the office until 
next year when our uniform shop will be open and 
operate form the school canteen. The only Item I 
will be ordering on demand will be the Hoodies. I 
want to thank everyone for your patience 
especially those who had to wait extra long time for 
the skorts. 

Jenelle 

Debating Wrap-up 
This year the year six Premier’s debating team 
made it to the top 16 teams in the whole of the 
state, this is the furthest a NEPS debating team 
has made it in many years. The competition started 
with 666 teams across New South Wales. 
Unfortunately, the debating team got knocked out 
just before the quarterfinals. The first team we 
debated was Merewether Heights Public School, 
we then went on to defeat Merewether Public 

School, Hamilton North Public School and 
Wilberforce Public School. After that we were in 
the top 64 teams in the state and we overcame 
Blaxland Public School and then Spring Ridge 
Public School. Unfortunately we were knocked out 
by Maroubra Bay Public School from Sydney. It’s 
been a particularly successful debating season, 
especially given the current circumstances and not 
being able to hold our debates in person. Running 
the debates on Zoom has been a learning curve for 
all involved but overall a great experience. 
Congratulations to Callum, Mathilda, Bella, Niamh, 
Luca and Sophie. 

Article by Callum, Luca and Bella 

 

 

 

  



 



 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
Wk1 

 
      

Wk2 

 

School Photos 

Book Week 
    AFL / NRL 

Grand Finals 

Wk3 

26/10/2020 – 
30/10/2020 

 P&C – SC 
Meeting  #1 Kinder 

Orientation Day   

Wk4 

02/11/2020 – 
06/11/2020 

Book Fair Book Fair Book Fair #2 Kinder 
Orientation Day   

Wk5 

09/11/2020 – 
13/11/2020 

   
#3 Kinder 

Orientation Day 

 
  

Wk6 

16/11/2020 – 
20/11/2020 

Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School  Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School   

Wk7 

23/11/2020 – 
27/11/2020 

Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School Yr2 Swim School  

Wk8 

30/11/2020 – 
04/12/2020 

 

P&C – SC 
Meeting in Library 

Y6 /7 High School 
Orientation Day 

    

 

Wk9 

07/12/2020 – 
11/12/2020 

 Presentation Day 
– At School Yr6 Farewell  Reports Home   

Wk10 

14/12/2020 – 
18/12/2020 

 

  Clap out  
Staff Development 

Day  

No Students 

Staff 
Development 

Day 

No Students 

Summer 
Holidays – 
Students 

return Friday 
29 Jan 



 



 



 



 


